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 The past year brought with it what could be considered recovery from the business cycle 

contraction as levels rose to near 2007 yearend figures. Broad U.S. market indexes such as the Wilshire 

5000 Index show staggering growth upward of 17% throughout 2010. S&P 500 returns were more 

moderate, with the highest returns being located within small and mid-cap companies. Although the 

close on December 31 showed positive returns, stability and slow, steady growth were not characteristic 

of 2010’s market activity. In late August, the S&P 500 had sunk to nearly -6% for the year. These 

fluctuations can largely be attributed to conflicting economic indicators which led investors to varying 

conclusions throughout the first three quarters of 2010. Quarter 4 brought about a strong finish as 

numerous pieces of positive news led investors to gain confidence in the equity market. Continued loose 

monetary policies, tax cuts, and decreased initial unemployment claims were all elements that 

combated negativity in quarter four and led to strong 2010 returns.  

 The Defender Capital Management Club experienced a landmark year for portfolio and 

membership growth. Throughout 2010, nine new stocks were added to the portfolio and participation 

increased to over twenty members. Involving underclassmen in presentation work has proven to be 

beneficial in raising the interest and loyalty of new members. This practice has been continued 

throughout the year, exposing all members to the research process through participating in a stock 

evaluation.  

Value Line continues to be a vital source for information and expertise when considering a 

purchase. In addition, S&P 500 evaluations, accessible through Scottrade, have been useful in providing 

an alternative perspective. Valuation techniques have been further defined throughout 2010. The DCM 

club utilizes a template leading presenting members through numerous valuation methods. In addition 

to key ratios and the dividend discount model, normalized ratios and the cash flow discount model have 

become elements of the valuation process. 

 Thank you for making the DCM club possible. The services and resources you supply are 

extremely valuable and greatly appreciated this past year and into the next.  

Sincerely, 

 

Nathan R. Schaap 
President 
Defender Capital Management 

DCM 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 2 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 3 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 4 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 

 
 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 5 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 6 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

  DCM Quarterly Report      Page 7 

Defender Capital Management 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 


